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Mrs Forbes’s & Ms 

Kellett’s Prep Class  

Things we like so far… 

 Playing on the monkey 

bars—skipping ones. 

 Burying toys in the sand-

pit and digging them up 

again! 

 Reading adventure books. 

 Hanging upside down on 

the monkey bars. 

 I like reading to Dad. 

 

Mrs Pederick’s & Ms 

Kellett’s Prep Class  

Things we like so far… 

 I like playing on the   

monkey bars with Lalah, 

Mackenzie and Eliza and 

hugging my brother. 

 I like playing on the   

monkey bars with every-

one! 

 I know how to spell horse 

but I just missed the ‘r’. 

 The ‘swide’ (slide) is 

great! 
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Welcome back, and a special welcome to all 
those who joined our College community this 
year - our new students in Prep, Year 7 and 
throughout other year levels.  I would like to 
extend a warm welcome to all the families 
who have also joined the College community 
this year and those returning. It has been 
great to see that we have had a smooth and 
purposeful start to the academic year with 
the students approaching their learning with 
exuberance and settling easily into the       
routines of instruction.   

Introduction to our new staff 

We warmly welcome three new staff       
members to Bright P-12 College this year.  

Scott Burton – Assistant Principal Secondary, 
Matt Gray – 5/6 Leading Teacher and 
Zerlina Green – Graduate teacher 3/4. As a 
result of our growing school we are in a    
fortunate position to be able to add to the 
wealth of knowledge our existing staff hold, 
by employing new staff who bring to the 
College additional ideas, along with 
knowledge of current teaching and learning 
practice. Please take the opportunity to    
welcome our new staff into the community 
over the next    couple of weeks as they settle 
into Bright.  More about each of them is      
included in this newsletter. 

 

Class and Year level groupings for 2018 

Due to our increasing numbers, we have 
added an extra class in Primary this year, 
which has allowed us to privilege the first 
year of schooling with two small classes in 
Prep.  We have 12 Primary classes: 

PF – Jayne Forbes/Sally Kellett 
PP – Tes Pederick/Sally Kellett 
1/2N–Leanne Nightingale/ 
  Kelli Jacobsen 
1/2J – Luke Jones 
1/2M – Georgie Matters 
3/4V – Julie Van der Stelt 
3/4S – Daniel Saville 
3/4G – Zerlina Green 
5/6F – Katie Ferrito  
5/6G – Matt Gray 
5/6O – Ciaran O’Connor 
5/6R – Breanna Rouse 
 

The Secondary continues with a similar    
structure to previous years of 2 classes per 
year level from 7 - 9.  Year 10 is now one 
class, and then VCE-VET/VCAL classes are 
arranged based on subjects in the senior 
years.  

The Primary Year Level Coordinators are P-2 
Jayne/Tes & Leanne, 3-4 Julie V & 5-6 Ciaran 
& Breanna.  

The Secondary Year Level Coordinators are: 

Year 7   – Jenny Young & Mark 
   Betheras 

Year 8   – Frank Kusch 
Year 9   – Esther Dudley & Rachel 

   Bardsley-Smith 
Year 10 – John Henstridge 
Year 11 – Mal Steer 
Year 12 – Libby Dean/Bianca 

      Dooley. 
 

New Leadership/Organisational structure 

The growth in student numbers, combined 
with the predicted growth over the next four 
to five-year period, led the College to review 
our Leadership/Organisational  operations at 
the end of last year. The review and                
development of the new Leadership/
Organisational structure was rigorous and 
underpinned by current research on school 
improvement. 

With any new model there are changes to 
who is doing what and this is the case for us, 
so before elaborating on the new model I 
would like to recognise the efforts of those 
staff who chose to change their roles within 
the College after many years: 

Mark Betheras has been working 
closely with the Assistant Principals 
over many years to enhance the 
wellbeing of the students at Bright 
P-12 College. He has contributed 
enormously to the steady, calm and 
productive learning environment of 
the College through his wise and 
compassionate  approach to the 
role of student wellbeing. Mark is 
now assisting the Leader of Health 
and Wellbeing and the Year Level 
Coordinators in their role. 

Julie Thomas has developed our 
Distance Education provision over a 
number of years to allow the senior 
students of the College to access a 
wide variety of subjects of interest 
to them. This year the role of     
Distance Education Coordinator has 
been transferred to the Office. Julie 
continues to provide leadership of 
the College Library as Teacher   
Librarian. 

 

Matt Pywell has been Year 8    
Coordinator for many years and is 
now concentrating on leading the 
Health & PE KLA and Sport 7-12, 
both significant areas for this     
community. He brought a notewor-
thy level of expertise and passion 
to the role of Year Level Coordina-
tor and contributed to our change 
in student attitudes to the College. 

The new model divides the work of school 
improvement into three core teams led by 
the Principal, Assistant Principals, Leading 
Teachers and Business & Facilities Manager. 
A diagram of the model is included in this 
newsletter. 

The role of the Principal is to lead and     
manage the planning, delivery, evaluation 
and improvement of the education of all 
students in a community through the       
strategic deployment of resources provided 
by the Department and the school            
community. 

The role of the Assistant Principals – Primary 
(Kelli Jacobsen) and Secondary (Scott      
Burton) is to lead the staff and students in 
the area of Positive Climate for Learning. This 
area encompasses empowering students and 
building school pride, setting expectations 
and promoting inclusion, Health & Wellbeing 
and Intellectual engagement. They are also 
responsible for Daily operations and Student 
Support. 

The role of the Leading Teacher - Health & 
Wellbeing 7-12 & 5-7 Transition – Jenny 
Young is to lead the introduction of Health & 
Wellbeing programs that have a positive 
impact on student attitudes to learning, assist 
the Assistant Principal (Secondary) with    
student support and wellbeing. Plus address 
5-7 student transition. 

The role of the Leading Teachers - Excellence 
in Teaching & Learning is to improve the 
skill, knowledge and performance of the 
teaching workforce of our school, to further 
develop the curriculum program. We have 
four Leading Teachers- Excellence in    
Teaching & Learning – P-4 Georgie Matters, 
5-6 Matt Gray & 7-12 Libby Dean & Justin 
Power. 

The role of the Business & Facilities          
Manager is to lead the non-teaching staff 
and to manage the financial resources and 
facilities of Bright P-12 College. 

These are exciting times for Bright P-12    
College as we move into a significant period 
of growth and renewal. 

School Council Elections 

College Council is a fantastic way to fully 

engage with your child’s and the               

community’s school. The Council is the      

executive body of the College and assists in 

determining the College’s priorities and     

strategic directions. There are also a number 

of College Council sub-committees which 

provide a diverse range of opportunities for 

parents to become actively involved in the 

College community. A letter explaining      

College Council and asking for nominations 

will go home shortly and I would encourage 

you to consider applying for one of these 

meaningful and purposeful positions,        

particularly as we move into this valuable 

period of growth and renewal. 

 Principal’s 

Report 
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Welcome back to a wonderful new year with new        

opportunities for us all. I am settling in nicely to my new 
role as Assistant Principal P-6 Positive Climate for     

Learning. I would also like to formally welcome Mr. Scott 

Burton who has taken on the role as the 7-12 Assistant 
Principal – Positive Climate for Learning. It has been 

lovely to see and welcome all of the new faces and     
returning students and parents to our vibrant school 

community.  

 

Every so often I will be addressing one of our core values 

in the newsletter. This week I wanted to take the time to 
focus on COMPASSION. Our values state that to have 

compassion means being kind and caring, seeking to  
understand others, demonstrating empathy and striving 

to improve our wellbeing and the wellbeing of others. 

These first two weeks, in particular, many of us have 
used our compassion or benefited from someone else’s 

compassion. I have witnessed a very compassionate 
teacher and student body this week, seeing classmates 

helping someone who needs some encouragement with 

making new friends, helping students who are starting 
here for the first time, remembering all of your new 

books, helping a friend, listening and respecting speech 
making and being helpful and kind in the yard. It is     

important that we are all mindful that compassion is a 
wonderful trait to have. 

 

I just wanted to point out to current Year 6 and Yr 7   
parents and students that there is a great series on 

iView at the moment called “My Year 7 Life”. It      
explores the highs and lows of starting Year 7 from a 

parent and student perspective. It follows a group of 16 

students from around Australia who are facing their final 
few weeks of primary school with heightened emotions 

and then tracks these students through Year 7. 

 

During Week 3 Primary Teachers will be holding “Meet 

and Greet” Interviews. These sessions will be 10 minutes 
in length and you can book through the Community icon 

on COMPASS. If you need assistance with the booking 
system please see the Front Office. A letter did go home 

last week; if you have not received this please see your 
classroom teacher.  

 

CHIPs (a school-based counselling service for Primary 
students through Gateway Health) will be running again 

this year on a Wednesday. If you would like your child 
referred to this service please come in and see me. 

 

Student Support Services will be running a little          

differently this year. We will not have a specific speech 
therapy program this year. We will be working on a mod-

el of classroom-based intervention and support. I am 
more than happy to meet with you individually to look         

specifically at your child’s needs. So please contact me at 

Jacobsen.kelli.k@edumail.vic.gov.au to make a time.  

 

It is great to see so many parents assisting their children 
before school. Please be mindful that before school time 

is a crucial part of a teacher’s planning time. If you need 
to communicate with your child’s classroom teacher 

please make a time to see them that it mutually suitable. 

Many of our teachers spend this time meeting with one 
another to discuss the learning for the day, particular 

students or preparing for lesson delivery.  

 

Start the new year with a READING ROUTINE. Reading is 

such an important aspect to improving overall literacy 
knowledge and understanding and I want to encourage 

you and your child to make the time to read together. I 
have attached a link http://www.education.vic.gov.au/

documents/about/research/readtoyoungchild.pdf which 
explores the benefits of reading. This partnership        

research was undertaken by Melbourne University and 

Department of Education and Training (DET). 

“The study shows that there is an important role for     
parents in the development and educational                  
performance of their children. Parental reading to       
children increases the child’s reading and other cognitive 
skills at least up to the age of 10–11. This is an early-life 
intervention that seems to be beneficial for the rest of 
their lives. “ (Reading to Young Children: A Head-Start in 
Life , Univeristy of Melbourne). 

 

Primary Attendance concerns -  

If your child is going to be absent for a medical         
appointment or holiday can you please inform the Front 

Office as well as the classroom teacher. This is the     

process used in Secondary and we would like this to be 
consistent across the College.  

 

Finally, I would like to formally congratulate and          

recognise the Junior College Captains. Our two Junior 

College Captains are Ryan Alexander and Chloe 
Pasquinelli and our Vice Captains are Alison Ciolli 

and Sebastian Friend. All of the nominees did an 
amazing job with their speeches last week and should be 

extremely proud of the messages they were able to get 

across to the audience. A very high standard was held by 
all participants.  

 
Kelli Jacobsen. 
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Assistant 

Principal P-6 

Report  

mailto:Jacobsen.kelli.k@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/documents/about/research/readtoyoungchild.pdf
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/documents/about/research/readtoyoungchild.pdf
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I would like to take this          

opportunity to introduce       

myself. I come to Bright P-12 

College after a 5 year placement 

at Elwood College in Melbourne 

where I was Head Health and 

Physical Education and also 

Acting  Assistant Principal. So far 

the transition to country life has 

been thoroughly enjoyable and I 

thank you for the warm        

response that the community 

has given me.  

I will primarily be working with 

our Secondary School and I’m 

happy to welcome you to the 

2018 school year! We are    

looking forward to a productive 

partnership with you to ensure 

our students can achieve their 

highest potential. We recognise 

that in order to be successful in 

school, our students need    

support from both the home 

and school. We know a strong 

partnership with you will make a 

great difference in your child’s 

education. As partners, we 

share the responsibility for our 

children’s success and want you 

to know that we will do our very 

best to carry out our              

responsibilities. We ask that you 

guide and support your child’s                    

 

 

 

 

learning by ensuring that he/

she: 

 1) Attends school daily and   

arrives on time, ready for the 

day’s learning experience.   

2) Completes all homework   

assignments given by teachers  

3) Reads daily to develop a love 

for reading and to improve    

literacy skills.  

4) Shares school experiences 

with you so that you are aware 

of his/her school life.  

5) Informs you if he/she needs 

additional support in any area or 

subject. 

6) Knows that you expect him/

her to succeed in school and go 

on to college. 

New Students for 2018 - 

Our Year 7 students and other  

students new to the College this 

year have settled in well and I 

hope you all have a successful 

year. 

I look forward to meeting and 

working with more of you as the 

year progresses.  

Scott Burton 

Assistant 

Principal    

7-12       

Report  

Bright P-12 College Parent & Friends 

Group 

Accident /                

Ambulance &           

Personal Property 

Insurance 

Please note the Department 

of Education & Training     

does not provide personal         

accident  insurance or        

ambulance cover for         

students.  

 Parents and guardians of 

students, who do not have               

student accident insurance/

ambulance cover, are        

responsible for paying the 

cost of all medical  treatment 

for injured  students,           

including the cost of           

ambulance attendance / 

transport and any other 

transport costs.  

 Private property brought 

to school by students, staff 

or visitors is not insured 

and the Department does 

not accept any  responsi-

bility for any loss or     

damage.  

 Personal property is often 

brought to school by         

students, staff and visitors.  

 This can include   mobile 

phones,  calculators,       

computers, toys, sporting   

equipment and cars 

parked on school premis-

es. As the Department 

does not hold insurance 

for personal property 

brought to schools it has 

no capacity to pay for any 

loss or damage to such 

property. 
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FINANCIAL SUPPORT       
AVAILABLE 

 If  you are the holder of a        

Centrelink pensioner concession 
card, Health care card, are a    
Foster parent or Veterans affairs 
pensioner,  you may be eligible to 
receive the Camps, Sports and       
Excursions Fund (CSEF) payment 
from the Victorian Government. 

Receiving this payment will also 
entitle your Prep or Year 7 child 
to various uniform items supplied 

by the College Uniform shop 
(subsidised by State Schools  
Relief). 

Further information/application 
forms are  available at the      
College Office, or can be found  
at: 

 www.education.vic.gov.au/
csef   or   www.ssr.net.au 
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New Staff  for 2018 

Hi my name is Zerlina Green and I will be 

teaching Years 3 & 4 in 2018.  I’m     

originally from Kyabram, a small country 

town near Echuca. This is my 4th year of 

teaching.  For the past two years I have 

been teaching and travelling in England.  

I’m very excited for the new year, at not 

only a new school, but a new town.  I 

cannot wait to get to know the students, 

teachers and families at Bright P-12 

College.  My favourite things are netball,         

athletics, bush walking and arts and 

crafts. 

Introducing Matt Gray our new 

5/6 Leading Teacher.  

Matt is no stranger to Bright P-12 

College as he taught here 12 

years ago as a Graduate Teacher. 

Welcome back, Matt. 

Introducing our new 7-12 Assistant Principal  

Scott Burton. 

Scott comes to us from Elwood College in 

Melbourne.  He was the Head of Health and 

Physical Education as well as Acting         

Assistant Principal. 

Scott is looking forward to spending time 

outdoors enjoying his hobbies of hiking, 

cycling and camping. 

Bright P-12 College Newsletter     09/02/2018      Issue 1 

 

FEBRUARY 

MONDAY 12 FEB -Year 12 Study Retreat. 

     -Primary Meet & Greet 

    Interviews–3.30pm-4.30pm. 

 

TUESDAY 13 FEB - Year 12 Study Retreat. 

   Primary Meet & Greet                

   Interviews—3.30pm—4.30pm. 

   Parent & Friends Meeting— 

   College Library. 

 

WEDNESDAY 14 FEB - Primary Meet & Greet                

   Interviews—3.30pm-4.30pm. 

   Preps Day Off. 

 

THURSDAY 15 FEB - Primary Meet & Greet  

    Interviews—3.30pm-4.30pm. 

 

FRIDAY 16 FEB - Year 11 Conference. 

 

MONDAY 19 FEB - Wodonga Law Excursion. 

 

WEDNESDAY 21 FEB - Preps Day Off. 

   Secondary O&M Cricket. 

 

MON 26 FEB-TUES 27 FEB- Year 9 Outdoor Ed Overnight 

         Kayaking Trip. 

COLLEGE CALENDAR 

Hi, my name is Yannick Schindler. 

I´m an exchange student from 

Germany, staying with Robin 

Mack and I´m glad to stay here in 

Australia for 10 weeks.  

My host family is very nice and 

polite to me so I really enjoy the 

time here in Australia, there are 

many interesting things in       

Australia I have already seen and 

maybe will see in the future, it is 

so different to Germany 

For example: the drivers in the 

cars sit on the right side and 

drive on the left side on the road. 

 In my free time in Germany I do 

a lot of sport, like tennis and     

handball, sometimes I play      

soccer.  I also play piano in my 

free time and it´s really funny.  I 

have fun playing. 

German Exchange Student  

Our other German exchange     

student, Lena Maier, is currently 

holidaying in Tasmania with her 

host family.   An introduction will 

follow in next newsletter. 
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HEALTH CORNER  
Health Corner with Adolescent 

Health Nurse Rosemary Bunge 

Welcome back to school everyone, I hope 

your holidays were great. 

Some important things to remember in term 

1 are 

 To be sun smart 

 To keep well hydrated 

 

Bright P-12 College is a Sun Smart school. 

This means hats must be worn when outside 

during Terms 1 and 4. This is a very           

important part of Sunsmart and reducing the 

risk of sun damage and future risk of skin 

cancers. Slip on a shirt, slop on sunscreen, 

slap on a hat, seek shade and slide on sun-

glasses is still the message from the cancer 

council and worth remembering both at 

school and away from school. 

 

 

During summer it is extra important to stay 

well hydrated with our higher temperatures. 

Water is best and students are encouraged 

to carry water bottles at all times. 

Your brain is 76% water, staying well       

hydrated at school can help fight off fatigue 

and headaches.  

 

Welcome to any students who are new to 

the school 

As adolescent health nurse (school nurse) my 

role is helping you stay healthy. So I do a lot 

of health promotion activities and primary 

health care. I work with classes and small 

groups and can also see students individually 

for short term counselling. For parents, I can 

also offer information and support                

regarding student’s health. My days at the 

school are Monday and Thursday.  If you 

would like to chat with me you can leave a 

message at the office or catch me in person 

on those days. You will find my office three 

doors up from the staff room. 

 

Breakfast has started again for the year and 

you will find it on in the food room every 

Thursday morning from 8.20am, remember 

it is free to all students P-12 and we would 

love to see you there, it’s a great place to 

meet others, have a chat and get a real     

positive start to the day. 

 

Hawthorn Village visiting Year 9 

 I am currently looking for expressions of 

interest from Year 9 students who would like 

to take part in our community program     

visiting the residents at Hawthorn Village 

each week. Please see me if you interested 

or would like more information. 

 

Quote for the week: The capacity to learn is 

a GIFT; the ability to learn is a SKILL; the    

willingness to learn is a CHOICE. 

 

 

LEARN A MUSICAL INSTRUMENT! 

AT BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE 

At Bright P-12 College, students have the 
opportunity to learn to play a musical         
instrument.  We have a number              
of instruments available to learn              
including:    piano, drums, guitar, ukulele, 
voice, flute, clarinet, alto saxophone, 
tenor saxophone, trumpet, trombone, 
tuba, euphonium and bass guitar. 

Ideally, the recommended age to start 
on an instrument would be grade 4 and 
above. This is due to the physical size     
of some of the instruments. Some           
instruments, such as the drums or piano 
could be started earlier if the child is 
keen.   

The lesson costs vary depending on the 
instrument you want to learn and the 
teacher who teaches you.   

Lessons on brass and woodwind         
instruments in 2018 are free for           
secondary aged children depending on 
school instrument availability. Students 
can choose to play these instruments in 
the primary school but there will be a 
cost involved.   

The student will have one Instrument 

lesson per week during class time or out 
of class time if you wish.  This can           
be organised with your Instrumental     
teacher.            

Please talk to Mr Campbell if you are 
interested in this fantastic program or if 
you have any questions. 

‘MUSIC CAMP’ NEVR REGION 

There is a great opportunity for students 
at Bright P-12 College to attend a       
regional music camp from the 26-28th of 
March. 

This is open to all students on            
voice, guitar, keyboard, drums, brass,           
percussion or on stringed instruments. 

Last year we had a number of our       
students attend and they had a great 
time. 

There is an incentive for booking this 
camp early where you save some money 
on the total camp fee. 

Please see Mr. Campbell for the           
information or if you have any questions.  

2018 INSTRUMENTAL LESSON ROOMS 

This year there have been some changes 
to where instrumental lessons will now 
take place. 

Drum, guitar and voice lessons will take 
place in the Tutorial Room 2 which is 
opposite room 18 and 19 in the           
secondary area. 

Piano lessons and lessons with Mrs. 
Campbell will take place in the new     
piano room which is in the 1876 building, 
in what was the previous guitar room. 

Lessons with Mr. Campbell and            
ensembles will take place in room 18. 

Please contact Mr. Campbell if you have 
any questions.   

 2018 CHOIRS and ENSEMBLES 

In 2018 there will be a P-2 Choir and a    
3-6 Choir for students who are             
interested in singing in an ensemble. 

I will notify you when these groups will 
rehearse once I finalize my current     
timetable.   

Other ensembles with rock, brass and 
woodwind and other instruments may 
also take place this year.  I will again    
notify you when these groups will      
rehearse.   

 

 

MUSIC NEWS 
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COLLEGE & COMMUNITY NOTICES  

School procedures for the bushfire season 

Fire danger ratings and warnings are used in Victoria to provide clear direction on the safest options for preserving life.   

Schools and children’s services listed on the DEECD Bushfire At-Risk Register (BARR) will be closed when a Code Red fire danger rating 

day is determined in their Bureau of Meteorology district.  Our school has been identified as being one of those at high bushfire 

risk and is listed on the BARR. 

Where possible, we will provide parents with up to four days notice of a potential Code Red day closure by letter.  A Code Red day will 

be determined by the Emergency Management Commissioner no later than 1.00 pm the day before the potential closure.  Once we are 

advised of the confirmation of the Code Red day we will provide you with advice before the end of the school day. 

Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless of improvements in the weather forecast.  This is to 

avoid confusion and help your family plan alternative care arrangements for your child.  It is also important to note that: 

   No staff will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Code Red day. 

   Out-of-school-hours care will also be cancelled on these days 

   School camps will be cancelled if a Code Red fire danger rating day is determined for the Bureau of Meteorology district in 

which the camp is located. 

   As a bus co-ordinating school, all our bus routes will be cancelled. 

On these Code Red days families are encouraged to enact their Bushfire Survival Plan – on such days children should never be left at 

home alone or in the care of older children. 

For those of us living in a bushfire prone area, the CFA advise that when Code Red days are forecast, the safest option is to leave the 

night before or early on the morning of the Code Red day. 

As part of preparing our school for potential hazards such as fire, we have updated and completed our Emergency Management Plan. 

What can parents do? 

   Make sure your family’s bushfire survival plan  

is up-to-date and includes alternative care  

arrangements in the event that our school is closed. 

   Ensure we have your current contact details,  

including your mobile phone numbers.  

   You can access more information about children’s services closures on the Department of Education and Early Childhood De-

velopment website – see http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx 

For up-to-date information on this year’s fire season, visit the CFA website at www.cfa.vic.gov.au or call the 24-hour Victorian Bushfires 

Information Line on 1800 240 667. 

Bright P-12 College Newsletter     09/02/2018      Issue 1 



 9 

COMMUNITY AND COLLEGE NOTICES  

The North East Multicultural               

Association 

 Is you child safe in the car? 

 Is your child’s car seat properly fitted? 

 Does my child really need a booster seat? 

 When can my child travel in the front seat? 

Bring your car.  Get your child’s car seat checked by 

an expert.  Learn more about the Law. 

Where; U3A Building, Railway & Ireland St, Bright.  

When:  Tuesday 13th February, 2018. 10.00am.  

EVERYONE WELCOME! 

ADVERTISING SPACE AVAILABLE.   

REASONABLE RATES. 

CONTACT COLLEGE FOR MORE   

INFORMATION. 
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C ANTEEN NEWS 

This year we are continuing to provide the best quality food possible. 

The menu is presented in a way to help you make healthy choices 

based on the traffic light system supported by the Victorian State 

Government. 

We are working hard to make sure that all the products we make 

and use are the healthiest we can provide. 

For Summer we have a good range of treats in the freezer with all of 

them free of artificial flavours, colours and preservatives. 

Our Slushi mix is made here using tea, green tea, fruit and juices. 

Please if anyone has excess fruits and vegetables from their 

gardens we will be happy to use it here in the canteen    

kitchen! 

Lunch orders are continuing as usual. We are happy for you to write 

on a paper bag, an envelope or a zip lock bag.  

Senior school students are also welcome to pre order their lunch. 

This can be done before school starts or during Recess. 

Please note that the canteen is now charging for take away cutlery 

that is used for food brought from home.  

Please feel free to visit Jen and Nat at the canteen. We are happy to 

answer any questions you may have and very happy to hear          

suggestions and feedback.  
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AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL 

OF Shotokan  KARATE 

Freeburgh Community Hall 

Adults & Kids classes 

MONDAYS, WEDNESDAY & SATURDAYS  

New students welcome, catering to all fitness levels 

Contact Sensei Katrina Ciolli on 0417 526549 for more   

information. Find us on facebook at ASSKAlpine  

 

 MON    9am – 

10am 

Pilates 

  

6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

  

 THUR   6.30 – 

7.20am 

Pilates 

Circuit 

5.30 – 

6.30pm 

Pilates 

 6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

7.30 – 

8.30pm 

Pilates 

Intermediate 

www.mountainpilates.

com.au 

Contact Anne on 0419 340 190 
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Certified Practising Accountant 

& Registered Tax Agent 

Please phone for an appointment 

5755 5105  Mobile: 0409 162 245 

Shop 6, 2 Star Road, Bright 

  

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri 

Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

Alpine Building  

Permits & Consultants  

For prompt, reliable and efficient building permits and 

inspections 

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit ser-

vice 

 Owner builder advice and per- Private Lessons in YOUR HOME 

 Carolyn Moore  

Ph: 5750 1505, 0417 571 362 

Piano Tuition 
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